
 

 

729 S Moretz Ave • P.O. Box 754 • Claremore, OK 74018 -0754 

NewDayClaremore.church 

EVERYONE DESERVES A NEW DAY! 

IT IS OF THE LORD'S MERCIES THAT WE ARE NOT 

CONSUMED, BECAUSE HIS COMPASSION FAIL NOT. THEY 

ARE NEW EVERY MORNING: GREAT IS THY FAITHFULNESS.  

LAMENTATIONS 3:22-23 (KJV) 
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Dear Brothers & Sisters: 

We are writing today to bring you greetings and share some about a recent missions trip that 

Tammy, Lori McCaw, and Jessica Albin were a part of in November 2023. 

They went 2 days earlier so they could visit Ababaw & Selah. Ababaw & Selah worked with Dr. 

Henok for many years and visited us in Claremore last September.  Ababaw works for a US 

based ministry that he oversees educating those that missed 1st, 2nd, and 3rd grade in Ethiopia 

public school because of war and unrest.  They provide three years of training in one year, so 

the student qualifies to return to public school for 4th grade.   

Tammy, Lori, & Jessica returned from their Medical/Dental Mission trip with Hand of Hope in 

November 2023 with great news of over 4,400 patients that was seen in the 4 ½ days of clinics 

in rural Ethiopia.  The Hand of Hope team from the US, Canada, UK, and Austria made up by 

some 40+ volunteers, came along side some 50+ Ethiopia volunteers. 

Our people also had a privilege to visit a new Crisis Aid location called “Mercy Chapel” in Aleta 

Ethiopia.  This location has a home for rescued girls with vocation training.  Once they rescue 

the girls from trafficking and the red light district, they house and provide vocational training so 

upon graduation the girls have a trade to support their family.  This new location had the first 

graduating class of 74 girls in January 2023.   

While the team was visiting Mercy Chapel, the sewing machines came to a stop when the 

electricity went off, which happens often.  Electric outages extends the number of days it will 

take to train the girls past the normal 9 months.   

Tammy returned home from Ethiopia with a desire to see a generator for Mercy Chapel so they 

are able to continue and not be interrupted with electric outages. We are reaching out to share 

with others if they are able to join us in helping meet this ultimate goal of $18,000, of which 

$9,000 is pledged.  

The civil engineer assess the project and has recommended a generator/inverter.  Installing a 

hybrid (solar/battery) inverter: 

• Running cost is much lower since it can use solar/battery energy and frequent purchases 

of fuel, oil and lubricant will not be needed. 

• It is lighter, smaller, and doesn’t take up as much space. 
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• Easy maintenance, low need for repairs. 

• Less noise, fewer greenhouse emissions, environmentally friendly. 

• Safe for sensitive electronics (laptops) with no power fluctuation. 

If you feel lead to join us, we could use the extra financial help in supporting this need for the 

girls technical training in Ethiopia.  Donations can be mailed to the church or given securely 

online at the church website, designate Ethiopia Missions. 

God Bless You. 

In HIS Service, 

Charles & Tammy Wilson 
Pastors Charles & Tammy Wilson 
New Day Claremore Church 

 

Charles@NewDayClaremore.church 

(918) 633-1291  

Tammy@NewDayClaremore.church 

(918) 724-7289 
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